




Township government in Indiana was  
established by the end of the 1800’s.   
The primary function of the Trustee is  
to provide fire protection, emergency  
response, poor relief, burial assistance, 
cemetery maintenance and the control  
of detrimental plants. 
 
Indiana contains 1,008 individual  
townships in 92 counties. 
 
Johnson County is divided into  
9 townships currently. 



On December 11, 2007 the Commission on Local Government 
Reform issued the Kernan-Shepard report that first mentioned 
merging township government. 
 
Indiana passed the Government  
Modernization Act (GMA) in  
2006 that paved the way for  
local government mergers. 
 
The proposed merger between  
Union, Franklin and Needham  
Townships of Johnson County  
will be the first such merger to  
occur in Indiana. 



Trustee:  Annette Barr 
 
Advisory Board: 
Dawn Barr   Susan McNabb   Steve Miller 
 
Population:  2,689 with 1,068 housing units 
 
36.15 square miles 



2021 budget estimated 



Trustee:  Lydia Wales 
 
Advisory Board: 
Ollie Jeannie Barnett     
Brandi Henderson 
Thomas Wood 
 
Population:  20,685  
with 8,503 housing  
units 
 
35.53 square miles 





Trustee:   
Rita LaGrange 
 
Advisory Board: 
Matt Payne     
Tara Payne     
Rawdon Staley 
 
Population:  6,511 
with 2,613 housing 
units 
 
35.03 square miles 







Currently 1 Trustee per Township.  
 Two Trustee positions will be dissolved. 
 
Currently 3 Advisory Board Members per Township. 
 Six board member positions will be dissolved. 
 
Elimination of duplicate expenses.  
 Rent, utilities, insurance, dues, etc. 
 
Current Franklin Township office is owned. 
 No mortgage or rent payments. 



One central location office with regular hours. 
 

A physical office address for clients to visit for assistance. 
 

Extended office hours after merger. 
 

24 hour Emergency number for Police to  
contact Trustee for assistance. 
 

Transitional Housing area can be expanded. 



Currently students in the Franklin Community School district 
can live in three different townships. 
 
This creates confusion for families in need, who may contact 
the Franklin Township Trustee, only to be referred to the 
Needham or Union Trustee as they may live in one of those 
townships instead.  
 
Due to different budgets, assistance  
often differs for students and  
their families.   



presented by: Gail Snyder 
  Local Government Financial Consultant 



2021 budget estimated 







Potential Tax Increase 



Miscellaneous Revenue to be combined  



New Levy Calculation 



Presented by: Jeffrey Bellamy, Township Attorney 



We believe a merger of the three townships will provide a great benefit to the 
residents of all three townships. The cost savings due to the elimination of 
duplicate expenses, the increased services to all three townships and the 
streamlining of services to students of Franklin Community Schools make this 
merger a necessity.  
 
The plan has been presented to the Johnson County Commissioners, Johnson 
County Council, Franklin City Council, Bargersville Town Council, Franklin School 
Board, State Representatives and local media (Daily Journal). 
 
We encourage any questions from the community  
before the three advisory boards vote on the merger.   
 
Union Township Trustee Annette Barr 
Franklin Township Trustee Lydia Wales 
Needham Township Trustee Rita LaGrange 






